
re: Thomas Stephens Reserve expansion from the western wall of the Pasadena will make the 
reserve even smaller. Sunday mornings when I go over for a newspaper it is crowded with bike 
riders after their morning coffee with no thought of the one & a half meter rule. 
The reserve is used for ANZAC DAY celebrations & other 'get together' meetings with the local 
community. 
It all goes back to the point that increased patronisation by Pasadena is the old problem of 
parking, and when the two restaurants are going full steam is becoming impossible for 
residents & trades people to find a parking space.
The Church Point area is so small & congested that any more provisions to encourage visitors 
is making it impossible to live here.
Thanking Council for their time to consider this issue. 

Yours faithfully Terrence Mackaness
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